
 

 

 

March 4, 2021 

 

 

 

Dr. Lanikque Howard, Director 

Office of Community Services 

Administration for Children and Families 

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 

330 C Street, S.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20201 

 

Dear Dr. Howard: 

 

The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services is designated as the lead agency for 

the Low-Income Household Drinking Water and Wastewater Emergency Assistance Program 

(LIHWAP), the Low-Income Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) and the Community 

Services Block Grant (CSBG). Ms. Elizabeth Hertel, Director, Michigan Department of Health 

and Human Services, is authorized to certify any required federal assurances or other documents 

associated with LIHWAP, LIHEAP and CSBG.  

 

All Michigan grant award letters for the above programs should be sent to: 

 

Director Elizabeth Hertel 

Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 

333 S. Grand Avenue 

P.O. Box 30195 

Lansing, MI 48909 

 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Gretchen Whitmer 

Governor of Michigan  

 

Cc: Elizabeth Hertel, Director 
 

 


